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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Monday, 6th December  2005

Headed Item  No. H-1(2)

Report on Former Greenhills Shopping Centre.

The following report was before the Committee at its meeting on 1/11/05:
“Following an inspection and subsequent report by the Council’s Engineer, in November 2004 the owners of the site known as Greenhills Shopping arcade, St. James Road, Walkinstown, Dublin were served with a Notice under the Derelict Sites Act 1990, to carry out certain works to render this site non derelict.  The works included, (a) Reconstruction of fence to secure the site, (b) demolishing of the walls and buildings within the site, (c) the site to be cleared of all rubble and maintained in a clean and tidy condition.  The works required were carried out and the site was rendered non derelict.  An inspection was carried out as recently as 20th October 2005, and the Council’s Engineer is satisfied that the site is not derelict.  The site is being constantly monitored, to ensure that it remains in a not derelict state.

Planning Permission was granted by the Council in April 2004 for the construction of ‘a three storey over basement retail / apartment building.  The development will comprise of a basement level car park area 1,852sq. m, 7 retail units to ground floor area 1,468 sq. m with 2 storeys over, housing 4 two bedroom apartments and 8 one bedroom apartments per floor area 923 sq. m each, including associated site works.  The site works will include altering the existing vehicular entrance and the provision of car parking’.

To date, the Councils Planning Department has not received a Commencement Notice in respect of this permission.

As the site is not at present considered to be derelict within the meaning of the Derelict Sites Act 1990 and in light of the proposal to develop the site, it is not proposed to take steps to acquire same.  However the location will be constantly monitored to ensure it is maintained in a clean and tidy condition”.

Following discussion at the meeting it was agreed that the site would be revisited and a further report would be presented to this meeting of the Committee.

The Council’s Planning Department is currently examining this site in the context of the  Derelict Sites Act 1990 in that the condition of the site detracts to a material degree from the amenity, character and appearance of other properties in the neighbourhood.
A report is currently awaited, and if the site is found to be derelict within the meaning of the Act, the owners will be written to, or served with a further Notice, to either rectify the situation by carrying out certain works, or by the immediate implementation of the planning permission granted by the Council in April, 2004.

The Council may also consider other options under the terms of the Act which could include acquiring the site by Compulsory Purchase Order or the imposition of a levy.
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